

## Lazer Ridley WMCCL Committee Meeting Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> January 2018

### Present

Martin Eadon  
David Garrett  
John Potts  
Peter Mooney  
Matt Harris  
Mick Davies  
Peter Varian  
Gordon Siers  
David Mellor  
Joseph Wilks  
Gary Rowing Parker  
Sally Potts

### Apologies

David Jennings  
Andy Jones

- 1/ Minutes of last meeting - Agreed
- 2/ Treasurer Report
- Balance @ bank 22<sup>nd</sup> January £16826.70

### Recent expenditure includes:

Ride for Charlie Donation	£200
BC Levy's	£8615
WM Bursary 2 <sup>nd</sup> stage payments	£200
Nick Selibas contribution to cancelled event	£400
Martin Eadon Coaching Course	£195

£2K still owed by Madison for sponsorship  
£1200 budgeted expenditure for prize presentation

- 3/ League Events Review  
WM Regional Championships – event went off ok. Good attendance and feedback on event.  
Excellent support from local clubs without whom the event would not have taken place  
  
Pooley Park – event cancelled due to snow. Committee agreed a donation to organizer to offset some of the costs incurred
- 4/ League Sponsorship  
Invoice for £2000 submitted to Madison, still outstanding. DM to progress.
- 5/ Prize Presentation & Buffet  
Confirmed for Friday 16<sup>th</sup> February. 7pm for 7-30pm start.  
Venue: Perkins Engines Social Club, Stafford  
Islabikes have donated One Bike awards for all categories. These will be presented alongside overall League prizes as we have literally hundreds of prizes to distribute.

Unrestricted

John Potts to organize PA System. Adrian invited as compere for the evening.

6/ AGM

Venues and dates discussed but not confirmed. GS to explore use of Tally Ho Social Club in the centre of Bham. Preferred dates 3<sup>rd</sup> or 4<sup>th</sup> March. Once confirmed AGM details to be communicated to league members.

7/ AOB

- AJ has advised he will be standing down at the AGM.
- DM to speak with Andy Whitehouse to see if he would cover the prize presentation.
- Orange stakes – breakages have been reported during the season. Alternative supplier to be investigated.
- Press Officer – can we circulate list of recipients of the press releases?
- ME to organize a gathering of “club cyclocross coach’s” to share coaching ideas and experiences. Preferably on a Saturday prior to a league event

Next Organiser’s Meeting: Monday 19<sup>th</sup> February 18 - 7pm Friary Leisure Centre, Lichfield